Mr R Cooke

Acting Head of Planning Policy and Economic Development

Babergh District Council

Corks Lane

Hadleigh

Ipswich IP7 6SJ

1st March 2006 

Dear Mr Cooke,

Babergh District Local Plan Alteration No. 2 – Proposed Modifications

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation the opportunity to comment on the Council’s Proposed Local Plan Modifications.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course, and look forward to advised in writing when the final version of the document is adopted by the Council.

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern and East Midlands Regions)

Proposed Modification No. 3/2                                                                  Object

Paragraph 3.15b has been amended, as it has come to light that there was an element of double counting of completion figures for the period 1996-1999 in the Suffolk Structure Plan. Furthermore, more recent work in relation to assessing the District’s Urban Capacity Study has found a need for further large site provision.

The above amendments are noted and welcomed. However, specific mention should be made of the scale of the Structure Plan inaccuracies, and what the revised figures actually amount to. 

Proposed Modification No. 3/38                                                                Object

The Inquiry Inspector stated:

3.64.3 I am of the view that advice about the desirability of pre application negotiation, if considered necessary at all as it is encouraged by government guidance, should form part of the supporting text, not the policy itself. Delete “and should be negotiated with the District Council before a planning application is submitted” and include in the supporting text if required.

The Council has moved the wording from the policy to its supporting text. The HBF also believes that the wording is not necessary at all, and should therefore,  be deleted from the Plan altogether. 

Paragraph 3.51                                                                                            Object

The Council has not followed the Inquiry Inspector’s recommendation in paragraph 3.70 of his Report.

It is not clear why the Council will not update the Table to show the likely total figure of housing allocations. 

Proposed Modification No. 3/70                                                                Object

The revised text states that ‘..from the latest housing needs surveys the Council will seek to secure that 20% of all dwellings built for sale over a specified threshold will be one and two bedroom units. Subsequent surveys will seek (the word ‘to’ is missing) determine whether this figure should change over the plan period’.

However, by not deleting the reference to the 20% figure the Council is at odds with its Modification 3/71 whose justification states that the 20% figure is to prescriptive and its application would be problematic.

Furthermore, any housing mix percentage requirements for all housing would need to be justified by Housing Market Assessments, not Housing Needs Surveys as they would be considering the whole market, not just the affordable housing element. The Plan should be amended accordingly.

